






















































































































































































Board Report, 
 
High School Shop - The replacement of the high school shop is moving forward. We received and reviewed bids on 
the project. The bids landed close to where we expected. We are continuing to work with O'Brien and ZCS to value 
engineer and identify reasonable cost savings. We would discuss these at the proposed Board Work Session. 
 
HS Track, Football Field and Fields 3&4 at the K-8 - Work on this should be starting the middle of March. However, 
one piece, weather permitting will take place in March to be completed before April 1. This will be the ditch that 
channels water from the fields to the storm water detention pond. We will be having meetings in the near future to 
coordinate this work with the HS Shop work this summer. The High School Campus is going to be a very busy place. 
 
Varsity BB and SB Fields - Bill, Logan and Jesse are busy making sure the field are ready to go for their inaugural 
season. We are all excited to see the fields in action. 
 
Rehabilitation of the K8 property - Coyote Gardens has been busy at work working on the restoration of the property 
where the Wildcat Trail used to be at the K-8 The most obvious signs are the split rail fences around the ponds and 
the wood chip trails. Teachers have already been using the space as an outdoor classroom with their students. 
 
CTE Foundation - We are bringing the following individuals for you to approve as Directors of the Foundation 
Effective as of the Foundation Organizational Meeting which will occur in early March. They are 1.) Keeley O'Brien, 2.) 
Charlie Eggert, 3.) Sarah Absher, 4.) Jim Prinzing, 5.) Shane Stuart, 6.) Brian Hardebeck, 7.) Misty Wharton, and 8.) Chad 
Holloway. 
 
Emergency Preparedness - I participated in a CERT Emergency Communications Preparedness training along with a 
number of other District Employees in which Diane Wilkenson played a large part. This meeting was focused on initial 
training to use GMRS Radios, which participants received, in the event of a disaster to maintain communications. 
 
 
Chad C. Holloway 
Administrator of Facilities and Alternative Education 
Nestucca Valley School District #101 
(503)392-3194 x-427 

tel://5033923194427/


 
Notes from Nestucca High School – Ken Richwine 
February 9, 2022 
 

Recent Activities: 
 We have recently started another club, a Mural Club, with a few students staying after school working on a mural 

at school. 
 This past weekend we had five students who participated in the Salmon Bowl, which was supposed to be an in 

person Trivia Contest, by had to be done through Zoom again this year, hosted by OSU. The tournament ran short, 
due to time constraints, but our team took approximately 5th place. Our team was made up of Brooklyn Goodwin, 
Aiden Sifford, Lu lu Samek, and Neri Tate-Ramirez. The teachers were Kevin Filosi and Meesha Filosi. 

 The Junior Class recently held a fundraiser of selling Krispy Kremes. These kids were pushing their marketing 
skills and ended up selling over $2,000 worth of donuts, which gave them a profit of $1,235! Their goal is to make 
prom completely free to all students, with dinner and the dance. They are definitely on their way and working very 
hard to achieve that goal. 
 

Upcoming Activities: 
 Valograms are coming up on Monday! Songs will be in the air…or is that love? At any rate, I’m sure it will be an 

active day! 
 Our Girls Basketball team are in the playoffs and depending on what happens this Friday (which by the way is 

Senior Night for both Boys and Girls basketball teams) we will be hosting a playoff game on Tuesday or 
Thursday! 

 Speaking of Senior Night, our Wrestling team will be hosting our All-League Meet tomorrow (Thursday) night, 
starting at 4:00 p.m. and it will be Senior night for them as well. 

 We will be having a Red Cross Blood Drive on Thursday, February 17th, from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. If you 
would like to donate blood, please call the school and they can set an appointment for you. 

 Spring Sports (Baseball, Softball and Track & Field) begin practice on February 28th. There was a time that by this 
time a year, between basketball playoffs, state wrestling and spring sports beginning stressed me out. However, 
now I say, “Bring it ON!” I am so happy to watch the kids be involved in so many activities, compared to where 
we were a couple years ago. 
 
 

Extra Notes 
 At the end of last school year, we started with 151 Incomplete grades that our current sophomore through senior 

students had to make up to graduate. We held summer school, which we have not held in many years, and it was a 
huge success. During that six week period, 33 of those Incompletes were made up. Over this past trimester and a 
half, we have had students stay after school, go into get one on one help in a credit recovery class, working in 
online classes, taking classes as “extra classes” with teachers to help recover these credits. So far this year, these 
students, with the help of our staff (and by our staff, I mean all of our staff because all of our staff step up to 
mentor, encourage and come alongside these kids to help them), have made up an additional 35 grades.   
 
 
 
 



Diane Wilkinson 
Early Learning Program Director 

P.O. Box 33 Cloverdale OR 97112 
Ph 503-392-3194 x455 
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February 8, 2022 

NVSD Board of Directors, 

I speak for all of the staff here at the ELC in saying thank you for your continued efforts and leadership. 
Our student population is yet to be eligible for the vaccine, so we are grateful for measures kept in place 
that focus on keeping students and their families healthy and safe.  

Here in Hebo, we have had access to the new playground all month, thanks to the maintenance team 
putting up temporary fencing around it, and chutes from their classroom entrance to allow the grass to 
recover. Next up, I will work on a garden committee to re-evaluate the scope of that project.  

We met with Jeremy Stroeber about our Peace Pole. We plan to devote one of the front light pole areas 
so that it is visible and accessible to the community. I plan to do some historical background on our cow 
and add that to the ‘reveal’ event. That will be a great way to show case the long-running partnerships 
we have established over the years, adding to the idea of global peace and how we all affect each other 
in our words and actions. We talked about having students add painted rocks and collaborating with the 
Oregon Coast Rocks group that puts rocks all over for people to find and share their own. Finally, Jeremy 
shared that the other schools are utilizing their Student Councils to come up with ideas. We might take 
this opportunity to introduce the idea of a Student Council at the ELC as well! Stay tuned on that. You 
can never start lessons in Government too soon, right?  

Our NWRESD network partnerships are going very well. We have developed an action plan around Early 
Literacy and the coach has set up a lending library for our teachers as well as ideas for activities around 
those stories.  

In partnership with the NWRESD  Early Learning Hub Director, the Oregon Association of Relief Nurseries 
has approved our application to add a site somewhere in Tillamook County starting in 2023. The lack of 
Head Start and Early Head Start services in our county makes this a much needed service for families of 
young children who are at risk and need added supports. Check out their website for more information: 
Oregon Association of Relief Nurseries — OARN (oregonreliefnurseries.org) 

Finally, I have developed a training that has been approved around Program Management. I plan to 
offer to to NVELC staff first to work out the kinks, and then open it up to our regional partners. This 
workshop will include the basics around running an early learning program, as well as classroom 
supervising and staff wellness in general. I’m looking forward to getting this off the ground.  

Thank you,  
Diane Wilkinson 

http://www.nestucca.k12.or.us/
https://www.oregonreliefnurseries.org/ourwork

